COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 9th, 2006

QUESTION (11)
QUESTION:
Councillor K. Warren
“To ask the Manager if South Dublin County Council will establish a new post of responsibility within the Planning Department which would give advice to local groups and residents where a major development is being proposed, if he is aware that Dublin City Council have employed 2 planning officials to head up such a unit to help residents and groups within the City Council area, if he would discuss this development with Dublin City Council and make a statement on the matter?”
REPLY
The staff of the Planning Department are most familiar with and best placed to give assistance to local groups and residents where planning issues are concerned.  The staff of the department’s various sections – Forward Planning, Development Control, Enforcement, Bonds & Contributions – interact on a daily basis with local groups and residents relating to a wide range of planning issues including new and listing area plans / planning applications / decisions / appeals / enforcement cases etc.  Staff are best placed to clarify the contents of plans, the processes involved in determining a planning application, the stage at which an enforcement case is at.  However as in all areas of planning, staff must act impartially and in accordance with the decision making processes set out in the Planning & Development Acts.  Thus if local groups or individuals are concerned about a particular planning issue they may need to seek independent planning advice from an appropriate professional eg. planning consultant, architect, engineer.
Given that staff from across the sections of the Planning Department are the best placed to clarify matters in their particular area of planning which can change on a daily basis for members of the public it is not considered appropriate to employ one or more additional staff to perform this function. 

